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Tony Sulkoski , Sexton 

Claire Curole, Ministerial Intern 
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Our Mission is  

To be a spiritual community 

To welcome all 

To nurture one another 

To work for justice 

And to care for the earth. 

July 2   ñIndpendence or We, the People?ò Rev. Sylvia Stocker 

Music by Grace Lewis-McLaren.  

July 9    ñNothingò Rev. Sylvia Stocker 

Music by Derek Herzer. 

July 16   ñUp from the Realms of Barbarismò Rev. Sylvia Stocker 

Music by Jean, Zachary andNathaniel Lay. 

July 23   ñSongs we Forgotò Rev. Sylvia Stocker 

Music by Charlie Evans, Sue Loeb and their rock band Off Their 
Rockers.  

July 30    ñMusic as Healerò  Grace Lewis-McLaren 

The worship service will focus on the use of music in helping us deal 
with the stresses of life.  Music by Derek Herzer. 

{ĥĂÕÁķ {ÙėİìÏÙě Áġ млÁā 
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HOW TO REACH US 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

 

The Unitarian Universalist Church  of Brunswick 
PO Box 129, Brunswick ME 04011 

JULY Office Hours at 1 Middle Street are  

Tues through Friday from 10-4   

The office administrator is Shirley Bernier.  

The Minister, Rev. Sylvia Stocker works from home and 

her church office.  Her regular office hours are on Tues-

days and Thursdays from 1-4 pm.  She is also  

available by appointment. To guarantee an  appointment, 

it's always best to call and schedule a meeting.  In an 

emergency, do not hesitate to call her  anywhere or any time. 

(Consult the church directory for her home number.) For 

routine church business, please call her at the church.  

The Director of Religious Education, Nicole Boutilier, is 

available  by appointment.  You can call her at the church 

office or email her at uubrunswickdre@gmail.com. 

Monday is the Sabbath for church staff.  

Telephone/Fax: 207 729-8515 

E-mail: uubruns@gwi 

Website: http://www.uubrunswick.org 

Our theme for the upcoming year is Unitarian Universalist 
Identity and History. The RE Committee and I have selected 
monthly topics and are beginning to put together a schedule 
of workshops and activities. The following are our monthly 
topics: 

¶ September- The Flaming Chalice 

¶ October- UU 1st Priniciple: Each person is im-
portant; Famous UU: Dorthea Dix 

¶ November- UU 2nd Principle: Be kind in all you do; 
Famous UU: Ysaye Barnwell 

¶ December- UU 3rd Principle: Weôre free to learn to-
gether; Famous UU: Fannie Farmer 

¶ January- UU 4th Principle: And search for what is 
true; Famous UU: Theodore Parker 

¶ February- UU 5th Principle: All people need a voice; 
Famous UU: Whitney Young 

¶ March- UU 6th Principle: Build a fair and peaceful 
world; Famous UU: John Haynes Holmes 

¶ April- UU 7th Principle: We care for our planet 
Earth; Famous UU: Pete Seeger 

¶ May- Wonder and Mystery 

The RE program is still seeking volunteers to serve as 
guides and lead workshop activities. An RE ñGuideò is 

an adult volunteer who is part of a team of people as-
signed to each age group, leads the opening ritual. After 
the opening ritual (about 5- 10 minutes) the group will 
participate in a workshop activity led by a volunteer 
from the congregation. This does not require prior 
preparation and is a good fit for people who can com-
mit to volunteering about 8 Sunday during the program 
year but are too busy during the week to prepare activi-
ties. Workshop leaders are adults from the congregation 
who would enjoy sharing their love of painting, cooking, 
music, writing, drawing, sculpture, sewing, knitting, 
gardening, poetry, movement/dance, fitness, video, 
theater/drama, service, building, magic, martial arts, 
science, nature, origami, quilting, pottery, animals, 
woodworkingé As you can see, there are practically 
endless possibilities! Workshop leaders prepare and 
lead a workshop that spans 1-2 Sundays during the pro-
gram year. If you are interested in leading a workshop I 
can help you figure out the details and a connection to 
the monthly topic and the overall theme. Please contact 
me if you are interested in volunteering. 

I hope you all enjoy what the summer has in store for you. 
I canôt wait to catch up with everyone after I return 
from my Sabbatical on January 7th, 2018. 

Blessings, nicole 

Important RE Announcements and Dates 

Nicole will be on vacation from July 9-August 5, return-
ing to prepare for fall programming August 5-31, and 
taking a Sabbatical from September 1-January 6. 

Youth Info: In addition to youth group for grades 7-12 
which begins in September, we will be offering the Coming 
of Age (COA) program for youth in grades 9-12 in the 
upcoming program year. COA will be meeting approxi-
mately twice per month, January-early June. Stay tuned 
for more information! 

Volunteers Needed: We are still seeking volunteers to be 
guides for the 4-6th grade RE group and workshop leaders 
for the 1-6th graders. Guides do not need to do prior prep-
aration and can expect to volunteer about 8 Sundays dur-
ing the year, scheduled around the volunteersô availabil-
ity. Workshop leaders prepare and lead a workshop activ-
ity that spans one to two Sundays during the program 
year. Want more information? Please contact Nicole at 
uubrunswickdre@gmail.com 

Date TBA: early September, evening PreK-Grade 6 
RE Volunteer Orientation 

Date TBA: Parent Orientation following the worship 
service in late September or early October 

September 10: Intergenerational Homecoming Service 

September 17: Start of RE programs 
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M INISTERǭS M USINGS 

At our June 11 annual meeting, the congregation 
passed this motion: ñThat the congregation endorse 
and support the Black Lives Matter movement and 
honor UUA's request for UU churches to become 
visually and audibly involved in the related issues.  
Our involvement will include studying the issues and 
displaying a Black Lives Matter banner on the 
church.ò   

Five days later, St. Paul Police Officer Jeronimo Yanez 
was acquitted for killing Philando Castille. On June 
21, Milwaukee Police Officer Dominique Heaggan-
Brown was acquitted for killing Sylville Smith. Both 
Castille and Smith were black men. Castille was killed 
at a traffic stop after notifying Officer Yanez that he 
had a gun. Smith was killed by Officer Heaggan-
Brown after throwing the gun he was carrying over a 
fence. In Castille's case, he was trying to disclose in-
formation for his own safety. In Smith's case, he was 
technically unarmed. 

I cannot fully imagine what it is to be a police officer. 
Here in Brunswick, I have witnessed officers respond 
with great care and compassion, especially to addicts 
they find passed out around town (including in the 
back doorway of our church). Rather than arrest addicts, 
the police try to connect them with resources so that 
they can help themselves. I have also been the direct 
recipient of police compassion, at both the scene of 
our church fire and the March 2011 break-in to our 
church. 

What must it be like to put your life on the line, espe-
cially in America's gun-crazy culture? Every traffic 
stop, every rally, every encounter, even every visitor 
to the police station could bring violence. You have 
to be ready, or else. 

At the same time, our entire culture is steeped in 
white supremacy. Our courts are. Our police are. All 
of us are, even if we are people of color ourselves. 
Our culture teaches, whether implicitly or explicitly, 
that people of color are dangerous. And so a police 
officer will reach for his or her gun when having the 
kinds of encounters Officers Yanez and Heaggan-
Brown had with their victims. 

Here's the thing, though: At the end of the shift, police 
officers can put down their weaponry. If they aren't 
marginalized in any obvious way (if they aren't people 
of color, for instance), they can blend into the rest of 
society, being no more in danger than I am. 

But a person of color can never put down their color. 
A person of color is at risk all the time, just because 
of the way they look. Statistics show that over and 
over again. 

I know it was a hard process for our church to decide to 
pass the motion to endorse the Black Lives Matter move-
ment. We had moments of awkwardness, messiness, and 
genuine pain. There may be more such moments to 
come, because the work we have chosen to take up is far 
from easy. 

I also know that exploring issues of racism is a challenge 
in Maine, because ï if we are white ï we just don't witness 
or hear those issues all that often. We may even have 
very limited relationships with people of color. We have 
to go out of our way to find accounts that will give us 
windows into the lives of those at the margins. 

Even so (maybe especially so), it's important for us to 
conduct a deeper study of what some at the May 31 discus-
sion group called ñAmerica's original sin.ò When we gain 
a better understanding of ourselves and others, everyone 
benefits. Turning our culture around will require every-
one's energy and commitment. 

That's why I am so grateful for our congregation's bravery 
and commitment, our willingness to step out of our 
comfort zone a little bit 
so that we can endorse 
the Black Lives Matter 
movement and work on 
related issues. In our 
little corner of the uni-
verse, we do our work 
to help birth a fairer, 
more equitable America. 
That kind of work is 
holy work. And, holy 
work is what the church 
is here to do. 

Blessings, 
Sylvia 

TIME AWAY DURING THE SUMMER 

I will be away from July 25 to September 1. While 
gone, Steve and I will be taking our annual trip to Indi-
ana to visit our son. We'll also spend a week in the qui-
et Maine woods in the Baxter State Park region. In ad-
dition, I have been accepted as a Better Selves Fellow, 
which means I have the wonderful opportunity to at-
tend and all-expenses-paid, week-long retreat at Knoll 
Farm in the heart of the Green Mountains near 
Waitsfield, Vermont. There, in a community of other 
leaders of non-profits from various sectors of society, I 
will be visioning and dreaming about my ministry with 
you, recharging my batteries, singing and playing my 
musical instruments, and writing.  

Love, Sylvia 
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WANTED:  PART-TIME YOUTH ADVISOR 

  STAFF VACATION SCHEDULE 

Rev. Sylvia Stocker, Minister  
July 25 through September 1 

 
Nicole Boutilier, Religious Education Director 

July 9 through August 5 
 

Shirley Bernier, Office Administrator  
July 3 through July 11 

SUMMER SCHEDULE AND  DEADLINES 

DEADLINES 

ORDER OF WORSHIP, GREEN SHEET AND  THIS WEEK AT UUCB MATERIALS  

for the Sunday, July 2 and Sunday July 9th Services must be received in the office no later than Wednesday, June 28 
to give office staff time to complete before starting vacation .   

The other Sundays  have their usual deadlines of Thursday at Noon. 
 

NEWSLETTER 

Articles  for the August Parish Messenger must be submitted to Sue Michaud (Michaud_susan@comcast.net) by  July 21 at 5pm. 

SUMMER OFFICE & GALLERY HOURS 

JULY 
Closed Monday 

Tuesday varied depending on Rev Stockerôs schedule 
Wednesday-Friday 10am ï4pm  

  

AUGUST 
Closed Monday 

Tuesday-Thursday 10am-4pm  
Closed Friday 

$225 / MONTH  

The Unitarian Universalist Church of Brunswick seeks a Youth Advisor with a 

commitment to Unitarian Universalist values and experience working with teens and 

preteens. Stipend position September-June, 15 hours per month average. Working 

2-3 Sunday mornings per month required. Responsibilities include: planning and 

leading youth activities and programs, chaperoning youth on field trips, and 

communicating with parents. Send cover letter and resume uubruns@gwi.net 

Interested? Know anyone who would be great for the job? Please share! 
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MEMBERSHIP 

The Membership Committee had a busy June. On June 4th we hosted a potluck lunch for newcomers--folks who 
had asked to be put on our mailing list in 2016-2017. We had about 30 people, including a handful of MemCom 
folks. The newcomers were very grateful for the chance to meet others and ask questions which they now have after a 
few months of participation at UUCB. We plan to do this quarterly next year. 

On Sunday, June 11, we officially welcomed 10 new members to UUCB. Pictured below they are, from 
left to right: Marden Seavey, Elizaabeth Bates, Pilar Tirado, Stephen Loebs, Susan Loebs, Susan Bremner, 
Steven Bremner, Joanne Allen, Jonathan Allen, and Eileen Manglass.  

Not at the celebration but also joining this spring were Jennifer Hicks and Jack and Sue Kennedy, bring-
ing the number of new members this spring to 13, the number of new members in 2016-2017 to 23, and 
the total number of UUCB members to 210! 
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FOOD AND  FELLOWSHIP 

RESERVATIONS FOR EIGHT 

Carol Drake and Sue Ellen Damour have organized the next set of  ñDinner for 8ò groups for July, and 
invite you to sign up for the dinner that suits your fancy.  Signups are on Harvest table after church service. 

Monday, July 10 

Dolphin Marina  6:00 pm  

Little Tokyo  5:30 pm 

Wednesday, July 12 

Henry and Marty  5:30 pm 

The Frontier  5:30 pm 

Salt Pine Social   
in Bath  5:30 pm 

 
                                                                                                                       {ŀƭǘ tƛƴŜ {ƻŎƛŀƭΣ .ŀǘƘΣ a9 

M ENǭS LUNCHEON 
Wed, June 28 & July 26 

These monthly fellowship luncheons, which are held on the last Wednesday of each month with the exception 

of holidays. All men of the church are welcome. For details, contact Brad Mitchell, bmitch10@gmail.com, or 

Jim Michaud at michaudjim33@gmail.com.  The June 28th luncheon will be at the Frontier Cafe. 

PLANT-POWERED POTLUCK GROUP 
Saturday, July 15 

 
The Plant-Powered Potluck group invites you to join them on Saturday, July 15 at 12 noon at the 

Green Elephant, 608 Congress St. Portland. Each month during the summer, we will gather at a 

different restaurant to enjoy plant-based foods.  We more than welcome anyone who would like to 

attend.  If you are interested, please contact Jessica Tracy by Thursday, July 13.  She can be 

reached at 207-729-7294 or jtracy@myfairpoint.net.  

SUCCESSFUL FURNITURE DRIVE! 
 

Many thanks to all who contributed time, energy, goodwill and furniture to the June 17 Furniture Drive organized 
by the Mid-Coast New Mainers Support Group.  The weather behaved, and we have stored 5 large rental 
trucks of furniture plus multiple pick up truck loads in space donated by Steve Howe of Cumberland Storage 
at Fort Andross.  The furniture will be used to furnish apartments for new Mainers as they settle in our com-
munity.  Should any of the furniture not be used locally, we will send it to Furniture Friends in Portland to be 
offered to new Mainers settling in the Portland area. 

WORKING FOR JUSTICE 

mailto:bmitch10@gmail.com
mailto:michaudjim33@gmail.com
mailto:jtracy@myfairpoint.net
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JULY CHARITY WITH  SOUL 

WORKING FOR JUSTICE 

Charities with Soul by Month 
2017-2018 

Boys to Men July ó17 

Doctors without Borders Aug 

ILAP Sept 

Habitat Oct 

Four Directions Nov 

The Gathering Place Dec 

Maine Family Planning Jan ó18 

Midcoast Hunger Prevention Feb 

Oasis Free Clinic March 

Natural Resources Council of Maine April 

CHANS Hospice May 

Tedford Housing June 
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WORKING FOR JUSTICE 

ACKNOWLEDGING M AINEǭS INDIGENOUS CULTURE 

DONǭT MISS THESE IMPORTANT FILMS! 
Mid-Coast Indigenous Awareness Group invites you to a summer film series offering  
three evenings of films about Maineôs Wabanaki Peoples . (See flyer below) 



Parish Messenger  July 2017        9    

WORKING FOR JUSTICE 


